

Jeremy Road
Wolverhampton
West Midlands
WV4 5DG
01902 558420
www.coltonhills.co.uk
coltonhillsschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

JHU/KHA

4th September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to a new academic year.

As you are aware we now have nearly 1300 people on our school site every day and a very narrow road leading to the school gates. As part of our ongoing commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all our pupils, we would like to remind everyone about the importance of parking safely and sensibly during school pick-up times.

We understand that the end of the school day can be busy and sometimes stressful, but we kindly ask that all drivers take extra care when arriving at and leaving the school premises. Please avoid blocking driveways, parking on double yellow lines, or stopping in unsafe areas. These actions not only pose a risk to children and other pedestrians but can also cause unnecessary congestion and frustration. Please arrange to collect your child a little further away from school as this will also reduce congestion for emergency vehicle access to the school site, if needed.

At our school, **respect** is one of our core values. We teach our children to show respect to others in all aspects of their lives, and we ask that this value is reflected in the way we all behave in our school community - including how we park and drive near the school.

Let's work together to keep our children safe and to show consideration for our neighbours and fellow parents and carers.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Ms J Hunter Headteacher